
August 29, 2023

Michelle Helstein, PhD
Provost and Vice-President, Academic
University of Lethbridge 

Jay Gamble, PhD
Instructor, Department of English
University of Lethbridge

Nathan Crow
Bachelor of Management student, Dhillon School of Business
University of Lethbridge

Dear Dr. Helstein, Dr. Gamble and Mr. Crow:

The Justice Centre for Constitutional Freedoms, the Society for Academic Freedom and Scholarship, 
and the Frontier Centre for Public Policy are sponsoring a debate on the question “Does ‘Woke-ism’ 
Threaten Academic Freedom?” at the Lethbridge Public Library on Saturday September 16, 2023 from 
2:30-5:30 p.m.  “Woke-ism” is a form of identity politics that has become totalitarian in nature, 
insisting that the “ways of knowing” of groups claiming to be oppressed be “respected” and “valued”.

Three participants – Jonah Pickle (a neuroscience student at the University of Lethbridge), Paul 
Viminitz (a philosophy professor at the University of Lethbridge) and me – will be arguing that it does 
(see attached).  To facilitate critical thinking and ensure that diverse viewpoints are explored, we are 
seeking three opponents to put forward the “no” position.

As the previous provost of the University of Lethbridge, Dr. Erasmus Okine, declined to provide space 
for my talk “How ‘Woke-ism’ Threatens Academic Freedom” that Dr. Viminitz organized on February 
1, 2023, and because the University of Lethbridge has retained the legal firm Reynolds, Mirth, 
Richards & Farmer to fight the Charter challenge about the cancellation, I assume that Provost Helstein
would put forward a similar position to Okine’s (see attached).  

Dr. Jay Gamble, an Instructor in the Department of English, was one of the most active opponents of 
my talk.  On Twitter, Dr. Gamble congratulated community members for having “Drummed the fuck 
out on her ear” and expressed “pride in Uleth students” when they shouted me down (see attached).

Finally, Mr. Nathan Crow started a petition that resulted in putting pressure on President Mahon to 
cancel my talk (https://www.change.org/p/oppose-frances-widdowson-s-public-lecture-on-the-
positives-of-indian-residential-schools).  Mr. Crow mistakenly thought that I was giving a lecture on 
the residential schools, and believed that stopping me from speaking would ensure that the “correct” 
position could be disseminated to University of Lethbridge students.  Crow also stated the following 
with respect to the violation of freedom of expression rights of Pickle, Viminitz, and me: “I support the 
notion of freedom of expression, but when that happens to discriminate a specific demographic of 
Ulethbridge students [sic], as well as support misinformation and false narratives, this is not okay” (see 
attached).   

https://www.change.org/p/oppose-frances-widdowson-s-public-lecture-on-the-positives-of-indian-residential-schools
https://www.change.org/p/oppose-frances-widdowson-s-public-lecture-on-the-positives-of-indian-residential-schools


Thank you for considering this matter.  I hope that you will agree to encourage critical thinking and 
help us to better understand the nature of academic freedom by participating in this event. 

Sincerely,

Frances Widdowson, PhD

cc: Matthew Letts, PhD, Dean of Arts and Science, University of Lethbridge
Paul Viminitz, PhD, Associate Professor, Department of Philosophy, University of Lethbridge
Jonah Pickle, Student, University of Lethbridge












